STATE OF WASHINGTON
WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 * Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 » TTY (360) 586-8203

Ref. No. PG-110017

CERTIFIED MAIL

August 28, 2013

Gary Kaiser

Vice President

Georgia-Pacific Consumer Products (Camas) LLC
401 NE Adams Street

Camas, WA 98607

Dear Mr. Kaiser:

RE: Request to Temporarily Raise Gas Pipeline Pressure to Accommodate Use of In-Line
Inspection Tool

The Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC) staff have been informed that
Georgia Pacific Consumer Products LLC in Camas (GP) is preparing to run an in-line inspection
(ILI) tool in their natural gas pipeline. This testing is to be performed in accordance with the
stipulated agreement entered into between the UTC and GP under docket PG-110017.

Commission staff have reviewed ILI procedures and approve the temporary pressure increase for the
purpose of running the ILI tool(s) subject to the conditions detailed under Item 6 of the order.

GP will be expected to leak survey the natural gas pipeline after the pressure increase, but prior to the
ILI run. They must eliminate any leaks detected prior to the ILI run. Anomalies must be managed in
accordance with 49 CFR §192.933 and a copy of the ILI report must be submltted to the commission
~ within 30 days of receipt.

Please contact Joe Subsits at (360) 664-1322 if you have any questions.

Stevef V. King

Executive Director and Secretary

Sincerely,

cc: Steve Ringquist, Reliability Leader, Georgia Pacific Consumer Products (Camas) LLC
Carson Blocker, Reliability Engineer, Georgia Pacific Consumer Products (Camas) LLC
Roy Rogers, P.E. Consultant Cathodic Protection Engineering, Inc.
Robert L. Cosentino, Cosentino Consulting :




